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Coles Together


Operations Committee Meeting 


May 20, 2019
Committee Members Present:
Mike Stanfield, Joyce Madigan, Jerry Groniger, Tim Gover, Bob Shamdin, and Steve Grissom 

Committee Members Absent:
Mike Zuhone, Brandon Combs

Others Present:
Angela Griffin

Call to Order:
Called to order by Mike Stanfield at 7:30 a.m.

Approval of Minutes:
A motion to approve the March, 2019 Operations Committee meeting minutes was made by Joyce Madigan and seconded by Jerry Groniger. The motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report:
Griffin provided the April, 2019 financial statements and treasurer’s report. She stated expenses were usual and customary in the month of April as were receipts. She noted the budget versus actual discrepancy related to receipts is due to timing as several contributions were deposited on the last day of the month and will be reflected in May receipts. She asked if there were questions about any of the information in the written report. There were none.

Action Taken:                                    
A motion to approve the April, 2019 financial statements and Treasurer’s Report was made by Tim Gover and seconded by Bob Shamdin. The motion passed.
Discussion of 2019-20 officers and new board members:
Griffin stated the Nominations Committee voted in an email vote to submit the slate of officers and new board members as follows:

Chair – Mike Stanfield

Vice Chair – Joyce Madigan

Secretary – Jerry Groniger

Treasurer – Mike Taylor

New members: John Inyart and Brooke Keefer.

Griffin stated Mike Taylor is pleased to serve the organization as its Treasurer. John Inyart expressed interest in rejoining the organization when an opening occurred and Tyler Bennett suggested Brook Keefer, also with Lester Building Systems, occupy the seat he will vacate. Griffin has spoken with all of these individuals and all are eager to serve.

Griffin stated that even though the Nominations Committee voted to submit the slate, and the suggested new members were introduced at the annual meeting, the Operations Committee needs to vote to send the slate to the board for a vote.

Action Taken:                                    
A motion to approve the officers and new members as presented was made by Tim Gover and seconded by Jerry Groniger. The motion passed.

President’s Report:

Griffin stated the annual meeting was a success and she has received positive feedback from attendees and the school districts, which were pleased to have the opportunity to share the competency based education initiatives and the Leader in Me programming. She is pleased the community was able to learn about the new strategies and believes they will be beneficial for students, the districts, and the business community. She said she has been happy to be involved in the effort in both communities. She stated with Mattoon and Charleston working together and the possibilities for student success from the new programs, community excitement about the effort has been contagious and generated much needed support. The committee in Charleston is on a summer break, but when school resumes in late summer, they will being meeting again and she is an ongoing member of the committee

Griffin stated she has been working with the consultant for Mars Petcare to plan a 40 year anniversary celebration in Mattoon on June 21. The company will host state and local elected officials, employees, former employees, and community members as they recognize the company’s operation in the community for the past 40 years. Governor Pritzker has been invited but his attendance has not been confirmed. 

There will be a short speaking program and Griffin will provide remarks on behalf of Coles Together. The company will recognize and thank its local partners, including city officials and the agricultural community where they source grain for their products. In fact, Mars buys 90% of its grain in 150 mile radius of the plant and the company has invested more than $90 million in the Mattoon facility in the last 10 years and plans to continue to grow the operation.

Griffin stated she encouraged the consultant and company to share information about the recent expansion with the community including the latest but they have not yet made a commitment to do so. If Governor Pritzker attends, they indicated there might be more willingness to do so to provide talking points for him but under no circumstances will they provide specifics. However, they do seem to be very excited about this event and intent on thanking the community and the company’s local employees for the support over the years.  Mayor Gover stated he received an invitation to the event. 
Gover asked if anyone had heard anything about LSC Communications and the company’s status. Griffin said things remain unchanged from the conversation she had a couple of months ago where they thanked her for her interest but said they would not be able to say anything until the acquisition by Quad Graphics was completed, probably in mid-summer.

The 10,500 SF former Hutchison-Mayrath facility in Oakland is under consideration by an agricultural-based company for an operation that would create 10 jobs. The company owner is concerned the expiration of the enterprise zone property tax abatement will make the facility unaffordable when the abatement is removed. Griffin talked with Bob Becker who is performing the county’s commercial reassessment. Becker drove to Oakland to look at the building and thinks it will be reassessed between $315,000 and $367,500, which would result in taxes actually being lower than what they will be when the abatement comes off the current assessed value. Griffin has passed this information along to the lead and they are considering making an offer on the building.

Griffin shared that executives with GDB International based in New Brunswick, New Jersey toured the former Trailmobile site and expressed significant interest in locating a growing industrial recycling business in the facility. Griffin stated she is working with the facility manager to acquire bids for various improvements that need to be made to the building before GDB could occupy it. Once the company has all the information it has requested, the President said he and the Vice President will return to the community to present their business plan to city leaders. 
Stuart Rose with Rex American Resources (NYSE: REX), contacted Coles Together about purchasing the subsurface assets at the Coles Energy Site. Griffin shared with him Coles Together would prefer to enter into a long-term lease or storage arrangement wherein Coles Together and the community could share in the revenue generated from the storage of carbon rather than sell the subsurface and lose control of it and all the future revenue that could be generated at the site. REX is interested in using the storage basin for CO2 captured from its existing energy facilities, specifically an ethanol plan in Gibson City, Illinois. The REX team has met with the Mattoon Power Enterprise team about co-location synergies. Additionally, Griffin will travel to Springfield soon to copy documentation on file with Illinois Environmental Protection dating back to subsurface evaluation during the FutureGen competition. Rose has requested this information to fully assess the suitability of the subsurface for his project. 

Related to the storage of CO2, Griffin provided a hand-out of the recent guest commentary Senator Durbin wrote for the Champaign News Gazette. Griffin has been able to meet with senior staff at the Department of Commerce who are interested in policy development around Senator Durbin’s suggestions. 

Griffin reported the Coles Energy Center was accepted as part of the State of Illinois’ Super Sites Program and will be marketed by the state as one of their top sites along with 16 other sites that qualified based many site characteristics including utility, rail, and highway infrastructure supporting the site. 
Griffin spoke with administrators at the Department of Commerce at the recent Enterprise Zone Conference and learned the county’s enterprise zone application has been through its first review and was advanced to the second stage of the evaluation process.
respectfully submitted:

_________________________________

Jerry Groniger, Secretary
